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March 22, 2023 

Overnight Tunneling Activities on Keele Street and
Tangiers Road 
Contract: 21ECS-LU-04TT 

Start Date: March 1, 2023    End Date: September 30, 2023 
*Timeline is subject to change.

The City of Toronto's work on the new Downsview transmission watermain is progressing well. This 
notice is to provide an update that tunneling works to install the watermain on Keele Street and 
Tangiers Road will be conducted overnight (i.e., 7 p.m. to 7 a.m.) to expedite the construction 
schedule and reduce daytime disruptions. This includes work on Keele Street from south of Steeles 
Avenue to north of Murray Ross Parkway, and Tangiers Road, from the York University Busway to 
Toro Road (see map).  

The contractor will carry out overnight tunnelling activities on Keele Street and Tangiers Road during 
weekday nights (i.e., from Monday at 7 p.m. to Saturday at 7 a.m.) from March to September 2023. 
The roadway construction staging configuration will remain the same as the daytime layout.  

When this overnight work is complete, regular work hours will resume. Your patience and 
understanding are appreciated during this disruption. Thank you for your patience during this 
overnight work.  

MAP OF WORK AREA 
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WHAT TO EXPECT DURING CONSTRUCTION 
• You may experience dust, noise and other inconveniences. The City will make efforts to reduce 

the impacts. We appreciate your patience. 

 

Road and Sidewalk Access: In order to complete the work in a safe manner, 
there will be road and sidewalk restrictions within the work zone. Access for 
emergency vehicles will be maintained at all times. 
Driveway Access: The contractor will notify you of any temporary restrictions to 
your driveway access. If your property has two entrances, one entrance will be 
kept open at all times. 

Traffic Management: 
Traffic staging and construction areas will remain the same as daytime activities.  

Accessible Accommodation: The City's contractor must ensure safe and 
accessible walkways and entryways are maintained for everyone during 
construction.  Any temporary access disruptions will be communicated as soon as 
possible. If you experience a disruption, have a specific access need or related 
accommodation request, inform the contact listed below. 

 

 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 

If you have questions about this construction project, please contact staff listed below. If you need to 
speak with staff on the construction site – please ask for the site inspector, respect physical 
distancing and wear a mask.  

Contract 21ECS-LU-04TT 

Project Manager / Field Salina Chan, 905-943-0500, salina.chan@parsons.com   Ambassador 

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889 (Daily, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays) 

General inquiries 311 
toronto.ca/ward-6-york-centre Website toronto.ca/ward-7-humber-river-black-creek  

 
Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 

mailto:salina.chan@parsons.com
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